
18 / 12 / 2024   

 

To Whom It May Concern   

Subject: Letter of Support for Robotics Course and Appreciation for Ms Nourhan Bayasi   

I am writing to express my strong support for the robotics course offered at Applied 
Technology High School and to extend my heartfelt appreciation for the remarkable efforts 
of Ms. Nourhan Bayasi, whose dedication and passion have made this course an 
exceptional learning experience.   

 The robotics course has become much more than a technical program—it has been a 
transformative journey. Their innovative teaching methods, hands-on projects, and 
encouragement of creative thinking have allowed students like me to not only learn but 
also apply robotics concepts to real-world challenges. Their ability to simplify complex 
concepts while fostering a collaborative and inclusive learning environment is truly 
commendable.   

The impact of Ms. Nourhan Bayasi efforts goes beyond academics. By inspiring curiosity 
and perseverance, they have empowered students to develop essential skills such as 
problem-solving, teamwork, and critical thinking.  

Thank you for recognizing and supporting the contributions of exceptional educators like 
Ms Nour Bayasi.  Their dedication is a testament to the importance of investing in robotics 
education.  

 

Sincerely,   

Shikha Jasim Hamdan Al-Ali 

Undergraduate Electrical Engineering  Student at the American University of Sharjah  

Shikhaa7775@gmail.com   

 

 


